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Facilities Study Committee

Meeting Minutes
Wednesday September 16, 2015
In attendance:  S.Mirick, C.Conway, P.Mighdoll, B.Mellor, S.Shanahan, N.Nazarian
· Minutes review/approval
· Reviewed and made corrections relevant to bid levels under masonry
· Approved unanimously otherwise

· Note request to make neater for future meetings
· Summary of Selectboard meeting about roof planning
· Landmark writeup attached, which provides – good background summary of discussion regarding roofing repairs at Selectboard meeting with Jack Skypeck
· Update – per J.Skypeck, materials could be available 3-4 day delivery.  He has identified contractors who could be available if it is put to bid quickly.  Can do work in cold, but not in snow.  N.Nazarian was authorized to contract with Jack to write RFP specs. Goal by J.Skypeck to have bid spec back to town by end of September.  
· Rafter repair?  Included in this fix?  C.Conway recommends rafters should be shored up.  Possibly in-house or general contractor.  Should be done before the slate work is done on roof.  Leave existing rafter in place and add support of matching size on each side

· Chimney – would need staging to repair because you don’t want to be walking on the slate. Chris questioning – does chimney really need to be done before the roof based on flue/liner/brick logistics?  Is double liner needed?  Chris will clarify.
· Back to chimney/cap  discussion.  Phil reviewed preservation/historical restrictions based on 2002 grant.  Cap will require MA Hist Comm approval.  Can we get Historical Commission review and approval now before we have the work scheduled?  Chimney flue should be tied to heating contractor bid work.  Have the make the recommendations, then approach MA Historical.  

· Per state MA Historical restrictions – much detail and schedule of work would be required to submit request for approval

· Major vs Minor – how defined vs MA historical guidelines.  For example, grout changes need approval/masonry.
· Restriction based on 2002 was placed on BOS to decide when/who approaches MA Historical future work.
· Space matrix – draft review & discussion
Space needs analysis:  Beth has done research on space needs in various area towns.  Early draft study of overlaps between different departments and where there are common space needs/usage (ie climate control storage, common meeting space, job functions that may have overlap)
· Study will determine conceptually how space is used, what fits, what make sense functionality-wise, how to use upper floor to spread out the functionality.  

· Bagg Hall first, then Princeton Center  -  from financial standpoint.

· Need to set priorities on which buildings and functionality need to be addressed and when.  Need to look short term and long term.  

· Status & next steps:

· Fire/Security Alarms

· N.Nazarian: has not connected with Fire Chief yet.  Have spoken to building inspector.  He said he can’t really review.  Would need a professional engineer to look at it.  So next step would be to select which facilities to start to look at based on the rough $$ estimates that were done.  Then will become a policy decision by BOS.  Propose agenda item two selectboard meetings out (a month).  

· Would need RFP.   Recommend all buildings be bid.  Put out for proposals.  IF under 10K then ok.  If not then have to bid.  So need request for qualifications as well.

· Any interim work would be “throw away” if/when further renovations are done to the buildings?  To be determined.  

· Can we have an alarm company come in and do dialers only.  Need to follow up with D. Oles and Fire Dept?

· Bagg Hall and Princeton Center need full alarm systems.  Expensive to install.  Request proposal for Design less than $10K if done together.  Or could do separate and under 10K.  Then need to find installer. 
· Nina Recommend:  write letter to Fire dept letting them know that we are working on the problem at Princeton center.  In parallel work on the more detailed “short term” plans.  

· Can we replace “callout” in Town Hall complex via a wireless dialer to dispatch to solve short term safety issue? 

· Phil M.  will call Dave Oles again and ask him to come in and discuss further.  Can we just add a “communicator” ?
· No further decisions made at this point.
· Heating Systems maintenance (contract)

· Steve has created draft, shared with Chris and Nina to make final version to be sent to bid for contractors 
· Adjourn 9:06

Attachment:

Landmark article summarizing roof issues from selectboard meeting

Selectmen want town hall roof fixed before winter 

By Phyllis Booth 

pbooth@thelandmark.com 

Categorizing the need as an “emergency,” selectmen are hoping to get repairs to the town hall roof done before winter.

John (Jack) Skypeck of Northeast Roof Consultant’s told selectmen at their Sept. 8 meeting that the Princeton Municipal Light Department put him in its bucket truck with a pair of binoculars to look at the town hall roof. He was able to identify the type of slate on the roof which is “the best ever made”, quarried in a town in Maine, and one of the hardest slates there is.
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2 Points Mentioned

“Their truck took me to all four elevations of the roof and I was up there for a few hours,” said Skypeck.

He said he was looking for broken, loose, missing and lifting slates as well as broken corners. When repairs had been done, the same slate or size slate wasn’t used, he added. He believes the under layer of tar or felt paper is gone.

“I went into the attic and could see stains where water is getting in,” he said. “Repair really needs to be done. Water is getting in and the ceiling is damaged. A couple of areas below the chimney are bowing out and some of the rafters in the attic are cracked. Eight-five percent of the roof is in great shape.”

If no slate contractor was available this fall, officials discussed the possibility of covering the town hall roof with rubber sheets, but all agreed it would look terrible.

“The stuff is pretty impervious,” said Skypeck, adding it would prevent most of the water from coming in. “Structurally, the town hall is built tough and is a solid building, but it’s what you can’t see. You need to do whatever it takes to protect it.”

The slate is heavy and very hard, said Skypeck. If ice gets under it, it starts lifting and is likely to snap the slate, he said. Heat from the attic is melting snow during the day and at night it refreezes and then builds further up the roof. The remedy for ice dams is good ventilation and insulation in the attic and ice dam protection, he said.

Skypeck said he could provide a list of competent slate repair contractors and would call them to see what their availability is.

“Slate isn’t temperature sensitive. It could be installed even if it is cold as long as there is no snow on the roof,” said Skypeck.

“We’re creeping toward $100,000 in repair costs,” said Town Administrator Nina Nazarian.

“If selectmen declare it an emergency situation, do they have more flexibility,” asked Facilities Study Committee member Stephen Mirick.

Nazarian said the reasons for the emergency would have to be documented and then the state notified. The town administrator said she would also check with Mass Historic to see if there any restrictions on the work.

Skypeck said the gutters should also be replaced, but those could be left for the time being and just do the slate work.

“Gutters are so expensive because you have to remove layers of slate to remove them and you can’t just put a commercial gutter on that building. Part of the big expense with the slate is the steeple which is in really bad shape and will need to be worked on from a lift,” he added.

Skypeck was asked to come up with scope of work for roof repairs and a set of specifications. Selectmen authorized Nazarian to enter into an agreement with Skypeck to provide bid specifications for the slate work. 

Return to top
